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The May 2019 meeting of 
the Village of Terrace Park Coun-
cil was called to order by Mayor 
Tepe.  The first order of business 
was the swearing in of four of the 
five recently certified EMS Village 
volunteers.  Mayor Tepe mentioned 
how fortunate the Village is to have 
continued volunteer support.  The 
following were sworn by the May-
or:  John Gatch, Ben Stevens, Erica 
Moore, and Jennifer Wade.  At a 
later meeting, Cavan Scheetz will 
be sworn into service.  

Mayor:  Mr. Tepe recently 
spoke to the Hamilton County 
Health Commissioner concern-
ing an update on the installation of 
sewers in the Village.  This will be 
a very long process.  The District 
is now completing a survey and 
no decision is pending in the near 
future.  With warmer weather, the 
Mayor asked resident to be more 
aware of children out and to slow 
down.  He then announced the re-
tirement of Hester Sullivan, Clerk 
of Council, and thanked her for her 
hard work and service.  

Police Chief/Village Adminis-

Submitted by Vivian Krueger

June is here and summer re-
turns to Terrace Park! The mulber-
ries at Miami Grove are fat and ripe, 
the pool is open, and the sprawling, 
old trees on the Village Green are 
full and green again. 

It’s time for another class of 
Terrace Parkers to receive their di-
plomas and venture out into the 
world to start their own adven-
tures. Graduation is always a busy 
and important time in Terrace Park 
with parties and family in town 
and there is plenty of reason to cel-
ebrate. Growing up in Terrace Park 
isn’t perfect, it’s true. There can be 
challenges and limitations to life in 
a town so small when you are try-
ing to find yourself and figure out 

Dear Neighbors,

It was a tough competition but Steve Goellner was crowned TP 
King of Bbq during the TPSTC’s Memorial Day challenge! Mike 
Kaplan and Erika Long placed second and third. A huge thank you 
to judges Mayor Tepe and Katie Holocher of Out + Outfit. 

Mayor Tells Council No Septic/
Sewer Changes on Calendar
Submitted by Martha Lewis-Rassi trator:  Chief Hayhow also thanked 

Hester for her assistance.  He noted 
that an address change has been 
approved for 95 Miami, now ad-
dressed as 95 Michigan.  He stated 
also that 55 golf carts have been 
registered and complimented resi-
dents for their support.  

Planning/Zoning:  A meet-
ing was held on April 23 regarding 
the health and maintenance of the 
many trees in the Village.  

Finance:  Mr. LeMay noted 
that work has already begun on the 
2020 annual budget and a public 
hearing will be held in the future.  

Public Works:  A thanks was 
given by Mr. Lindell to all of those 
who have been volunteering for 
training to support services to the 
Village.  Regina Sharp was also 
thanked for her recruiting efforts.  
The Mayor asked what changes 
have taken place that has resulted 
in having more new volunteers.  A 
discussion followed. 

With no continued or new 
business, the Mayor adjourned the 
meeting.   

your way in the world, but a youth 
spent in Terrace Park comes with 
incredible opportunity and inimi-
table experience. 

There is perhaps nowhere else 
left in America where a six year old 
can walk home from school alone 
for lunch or where you can stop in 
the post office for your dog to get 
biscuit from the postmaster, or ride 
your bike behind the fire truck in 
a Labor Day parade. Few places 
can offer a Halloween as exciting 
and magical to a child, or a Christ-
mas tree lighting with friends and 
neighbors singing together on the 
village commons. Terrace Park is so 
volunteer driven that a sense of ser-
vice to others becomes ingrained in 

our identity and passed on to our 
youth.  

Graduation is a time to cel-
ebrate the culmination of this up-
bringing. Our seniors will venture 
out from Terrace Park and accom-
plish amazing things we cannot yet 
even fathom. And for some, years 
from now when they have children 
of their own, they will return to this 
quiet village on the Little Miami 
River to look for a home of their 
own, and all of this will start again, 
just as it has for more than a cen-
tury. It’s the Terrace Park story, and 
it’s a good one. Until next month I 
remain,

Your editor,
Steve Early

BBQ King of TPSTC 

Two teams from Terrace Park 
earned the opportunity to represent 
Ohio at Destination Imagination’s 
Global Finals competition in Kan-
sas City, Missouri. After working 
on their projects, which require cre-
ativity and out-of-the-box thinking, 
for the entire school year and win-
ning at both the regional and state 

levels, both teams presented their 
work to a global panel appraisers 
and teams from around the world. 
The 5th grade team, the Hurricane 
Helpers, earned 7th place in the 
Service Learning division for their 
work on an ongoing pen pal club 
with a school in Puerto Rico. The 
5th/6th grade team, The Trouble-

makers, placed in the top third of 
the ninety teams in the Fine Arts 
division. In addition to the compe-
tition, the students participated in 
learning workshops, attended pre-
sentations and met other students 
from around the globe.

VV Deadline - Friday, June 14th by 9 p.m.  
For articles, please contact Steve Early at  
earlyss@yahoo.com For calendar submissions, please con-
tact Hester Sullivan at  hestersullivan@me.com.  
For ads please contact Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com

Congrats TPE Hurricane Helpers from left to right - Will Haugh, Tyler Graham, Charlotte Buch-
holz, Sofie Parker, Saura Patel and Caroline Pember for placing 7th at the Global Finals in Kansas City. 

It’s been an exciting season for the Mariemont Men’s Lacrosse Team. The team played in the DII 
Men’s State Championship on June 1st againt Chargin Falls at Ohio Wesleyan Univesrsity after come-
back game against St. Francis DeSales in the state semi-finals in Centerville last month. It’s not how big 
you are big you are. It’s HOW BIG  YOU PLAY! 
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, June 
14th. Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday,  
June 14th at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

June 14th deadline:
The next deadline for Village 
Views is June 14th. All  
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

An open letter to our community,

         Last year, when we lost our Jack, 
our inclination was to do nothing.  
We didn’t want to mourn quietly or 
hold a small memorial.  A volatile 
numbness set in – a scream that 
rumbled endlessly cutting out all 
thought – and nothing was all we 
could bear. But as soon as we were 
able to begin reaching out to our 
community of family and friends 
consisting of neighbors, coworkers, 
fellow volunteers, school and gym 
buddies, and so many more, we 
were swept up in your loving arms.
     Our kitchen table become a 
meeting ground and all we had to 
do was nod, “yes,” shake our head, 
“no,” or drink gallons of tea and 
laugh at life. Our community did 
what they do best. They loved.
      A sea of people supported us 
not only in making Jack’s memo-
rial happen, but by attending, par-
ticipating and allowing us the op-
portunity to ask you for what we 
needed -- a sense of normalcy, a 
look in the eye at Kroger, a hug, a 
laugh, whatever you thought could 
comfort us we would accept. This 
horror was new to us and somehow, 
we recognized that as we muddled 
through you were right there beside 
us, unsure of the next step. 
     Little could we comprehend the 
door we had opened. 
     You gave us so much. Hugs in 
the street, a “hello” at Kroger, invita-
tions to nights out, an extra seat at 
the historically men’s Friday poker, 
meals, care packages, therapy ses-
sions at the gym, toilet paper, pho-
tos, bleach, a necklace, handmade 
crafts, a ring for Pete, a windchime, 
books, cards, donations and so 
much more. We cannot list it all. 

    As we moved forward and gave 
ourselves permissions – to laugh, 
to hug, to smile – we were called 
brave.  The truth though, is that you 
are brave: saying something when 
you don’t know what to say, reach-
ing out when you feel like you may 
be grabbing a fragile piece of glass, 
laughing with us instead of scream-
ing. We know that it must have 
taken amazing courage to knock 
on our door for impromptu visits 
filled with hugs. You have gifted us 
with your stories and conversations 
about Jack, about your families, 
about love, about loss and about 
mental health.  
    These gifts you have given us – 
gifts that took your energy, time 
and love -- are without a doubt the 
reason we are capable of getting up 
in the morning, 
      So, thank you. Thank you for let-
ting us hold up our head and laugh. 
Thank you for rescuing us from the 
undertow of grief, lifting us up, and 
placing us back on shore.
      We have one final request. Let us 
all be the change when it comes to 
mental health. Not just starting the 
conversation but finding cures and 
finding ways to bring about change 
to our mental health system. 
     If you or someone you love is 
struggling, please reach out and 
keep reaching out until someone 
listens. Be honest. Be direct. Be 
brave. Because if you are, someone 
will catch you. We, your commu-
nity, will catch you.

Love,
Pete, Chandi, Bren, Neil and Jack 
(because we know he is thank-
ful you were there for us when he 
could not be)

Hello Neighbors! 

I would like to introduce myself.
My name is Paula Fitzpatrick 
and I manage Salon 2200 located 
at 453 Main St. in downtown 
Milford.  I am a 20+ year hair-
stylist who would like to wel-
come you to our New Salon by 
offering a $10.00 off discount to 
anyone who mentions this ad.

You may book online at:
Paulaatsalon2200@vagaro.com
Or text or call (513) 295-6118

I look forward to meeting you!

 Letter to the Community What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library - June

TPEG Sponsors Film Festival
The Terrace Park Environ-

mental  Group (TPEG) is a sponsor 
of this years Wild and Scenic Film 
festival, which will be held on June 
8th at Winton Woods Park. Twelve 
short films will be shown starting at 
7:00pm, with light bites and a cash 
bar opening at 5:30pm.  You can ac-
cess a short description of the films 
and purchase tickets at the Ohio 
River Foundations website or this 
link: 

http://www.ohioriverfdn.org/
news_events/events/WildScenic-

FilmFestival.html
The Terrace Park Environ-

mental Group is known for their 
annual electronics recycling drive 
in the village, the currently-on-
hiatus Polar Bear Plunge, as well 
as many, many other big ideas that 
have failed to launch but were really 
fun for the group to come up with. 

Every year this film festival is 
a fun event and TPEG encourage 
anyone with a love for the outdoors 
(and the Little Miami River!) to at-
tend. 

Children
Movers & Shakers — 

10:30 a.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for 

stories, songs, and dancing as 
they learn about the Library. 

Ages 1-4. 

Library Babies — 11:30 
a.m. Wednesdays

Have fun, meet other par-
ents and babies, and promote 
early literacy. 

Ages 6-18 months. 
Tales to Tails — 4 p.m. 

Thursday, June 13
Read a story to Bonny the 

therapy dog. 
Ages 5-10.

Crafty Kids — 4 p.m. 
Thursdays

June 6: Crafts with Ms. 
Maggie

June 13: Crafts with Ms. 
Cathy

June 20: SLIME
June 27: Water Bottle 

Boats
Ages 5-10.

Sing-along with Evan 
and Vanessa — 10:30 a.m. 
Wednesday, June 5

(No baby storytime to-
day.)

STEAM Adventure Pro-
gram — 4 p.m. Tuesday, June 
18 

Explore the wonders 
of space through hands-on 
STEAM activities.

Grades 3-5. Registration 
required.

Library Legos — 2 p.m. 
Monday, June 24

We’ll bring the LEGOs, 
you bring your imagination. 
Create and construct with 
LEGOs.

Ages 5 and up.

Honey Hill Petting Zoo 
— 10:30 a.m. Wednesday, 
June 26

(No baby storytime to-
day.)

Teens
Maker Monday — 4 p.m. 

Monday, June 17
Create something amaz-

ing to take home and enjoy.
Ages 10-18. Registration 

recommended. 

Teens Talk TED — 4 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 25

Watch an entertaining 
TED Talks video, then dis-
cuss it over pizza.

Ages 12-18. Registration 
required.

Tween Book Club — 4 
p.m. Tuesday, June 11

We’ll be discussing The 
Westing Game by Ellen 
Raskin.

Ages 10-14. Registration 
required.

Adults 
Writing Workshop — 2 

p.m. Saturday, June 8
Teens and adults.

Which Craft? Needle 
Craft Club — 10:30 a.m. Sat-
urdays, June 1 & 15

Stop by with your current 
work in progress for pointers 
or just to have fun with co-
enthusiasts. Knitting, crochet, 
needlework — whatever you 
like to do. 

Armchair Explorers: The 
Inca Trail with Sandy Bolek 
— 6:30 p.m. Monday, June 10

Meet and talk with folks 
who have stepped off the 
beaten path in their travels. 
Fire your imagination and 
build that bucket list. 

Teens and adults.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. 
Thursday, June 27

We will discuss The Child 
Finder by Rene Denfeld. 
Copies will be available at the 
branch.

 Library hours are noon 
to 8 p.m. Monday, Tuesday 
and Thursday; 10 a.m.-6 p.m. 
Wednesday, Friday and Sat-
urday.

Mariemont Branch Li-
brary, 3810 Pocahontas Ave. 
513-369-4467
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Submitted by Christine Hawkins

MONEY MARKET

2.00% APY*
*Must be a consumer resident of greater Cincinnati. Available on new funds only. 
Minimum opening balance of $10,000. Interest paid on portion of the average daily 

balance $0-$250,000 will be at 2.00% APY. The portion of the average daily balance over 
$250,000 will receive 0.40% APY. The annual percentage yield (APY) is accurate as of  
June 1, 2019. Maximum of (6) transfers from your account each four (4) weeks. This 

offer may be changed at any time without notice.

Call  513.965.8505 for Location Nearest You
         www.center.bank

Enjoy Banking Again
Member 

FDIC

A C R E S

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com
www.sibcycline.com/searly

Offering one of the few tracts of flat, 
usable acreage left in Terrace Park! 
Bright, updated home, over-sized 
detached garage / workshop / hang-
out space, 4 stall barn, CAUV tax 
benefits! Have you own private mini-
farm, rent stalls for income, develop 
the acreage... So many possibilities! 

W E L C O M E  T O  

~ Q u a r t e r  T i l  E i g h t  F a r m ~

Possibility!— O F —

745 Wooster Pk · Terrace Park, OH

Asking $499,000 · Call Me Today!

Garden Club News - Arbor Day and more 
Terrace Park Garden Club 

(TPGC) President, April Cain, 
did a presentation about Arbor 
Day for TPE first graders. Each 
student received a tree sapling 
to plant in his or her yard.

All the tables looked spec-
tacular, but the winner of the 

May “Dining in Your Favorite 
City” table setting event was 
the New Orleans Mardi Gras 
theme created by: Ogle An-
nett, Tina Turner, April Cain, 
Barb Gilchrist, Sallie Lyons, 
Linda Rockaway and Marla 
Bagley.

June 4th Meeting – Walk-

ing Tour of Smale Riverfront 
Park

Join the Garden Club on 
a walking tour of Smale Riv-
erfront Park led by Michael 
George of Cincinnati Parks on 
Tuesday, June 4th from 10:00-
11:30 AM. Meet across the 
street from the parking garage 

on Mehring Way.  At 12:00, 
the Garden Club will meet up 
at Moerlein Lager House (115 
Joe Nuxhall Way) for lunch. 

Did you know Ohio’s state 
flower is the red carnation? 

Ohio adopted its official 
state flower, in 1904. The state 
legislature chose the red car-
nation to honor President Wil-
liam McKinley, an Ohioan, 
who was assassinated in 1901. 
McKinley liked to wear red 
carnations stuck in his button-
hole on the lapel of his jacket. 
(source: ohiohistorycentral.
org)

Thank you to all who pur-
chased plants and flowers at 
the Flower Fest on the Green 
sale on May 4th! TPCG re-
ceived 30% of all of these sales 
from the Old Garden Shack 
and uses this money to beau-
tify Terrace Park public flow-
erbeds and flower boxes. 

Follow TPGC on Face-
book: 

https://www.facebook.
com/terraceparkgardenclub/

Gregg MacMillan
Phone: (513) 702-9370 • Email: info@AdsEndingNF.org

AdsEndingNF.org

Charlie’s Angels Ending NF
Authorized Business Owner

To raise funds for research to find a cure for neuro-
fibromatosis (NF), Charlie’s Angels is selling pro-
motionl advertising specialties. All funds raised will 
be donated. For more information about Charlie’s 
Angels and NF, visit www.EndNF.info.
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CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classifies

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  
in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, hik-
ing & biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?
airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Lacrosse Program-  A Brotherhood
The sport of lacrosse is now 

ingrained in the fabric of our com-
munity. As the Cincinnati Enquir-
er’s Scott Springer recently wrote in 
his May 1st article, “The nine miles 
on Wooster Pike between Terrace 
Park and Mariemont may be the 
most fertile local ground in Ohio 
high school lacrosse. Mariemont 
High School, which has all of 197 
boys based on the most recent cal-
culations used by the Ohio High 
School Athletic Association, is the 
top Division II team in the state of 
Ohio.”

Lacrosse is the fastest growing 
youth sport in the country. The Ter-
race Park Bulldogs were founded 
in 1995 by Steve Peterson and that 
first team consisted of eight boys 
from the village. The Bulldogs grew 
to become the feeder for the suc-
cessful Mariemont Warrior middle 
and high school programs and that 
initial group of eight formed the 
foundation for what was to come. 
The next year 37 boys signed up for 
the youth team. This year there are 

61 boys on the Bulldogs; 27 on the 
junior high squad; and 49 playing 
on the two high school teams.

The secret sauce to the incred-
ible success and participation/re-
tention rates in our boys lacrosse 
program is the emphasis placed on 
the concept of brotherhood by the 
coaches at each level of the pro-
gram. Several activities are specifi-
cally designed to build and foster 
that. Perhaps the most identifiable 
is the lacrosse nickname that each 
boy receives when he joins the 
program and carries throughout 
his lacrosse career (and into adult-
hood in many cases). For the last 
15 years, the high school alumni 
game is played Thanksgiving week-
end here in the village. Participants 
range in age from freshmen in high 
school to graduates from the earli-
est varsity teams. While the game is 
always entertaining, the camarade-
rie displayed among the players be-
fore, during, and after the game is 
noteworthy and what keeps bring-
ing guys back to play year after year. 

Bulldog Youth Night takes 
place at Kusel Stadium on an an-

nual basis and the younger players 
take the field and strut their stuff 
during halftime of the junior varsi-
ty and varsity games. Hearing their 
nicknames over the loudspeaker as 
Coach P calls the action is a thrill 
for the boys and always brings 
laughs from the crowd. A very 
popular event each year is when the 
high school players come to Drack-
ett Field to spend a practice day 
with the Bulldogs, talking and jok-
ing with the boys, and conducting 
drills with them in their respective 
skill groups. 

This year high school coach 
Michael Long initiated the first new 
player clinics for youngsters in kin-
dergarten, first, and second grade. 
What we have seen is that while 
our boys play together as a group 
for years and years and experience 
a significant success on the field, 
they also develop meaningful rela-
tionships with their peers that last 
long after their playing days end. 
Some of the older ones also pro-
vide program continuity and give 
back to the game, as there are four 

Submitted by Lon Stirsman 
Photos by Steve Spooner

- Lax Continued from Page 5
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CONGRATULATIONS to all
Terrace Park Graduates & Families! 

Buying or selling, I’m ready to assist you with your 
immediate real estate goals. 

I would enjoy the opportunity to 
work with you and put together a customized plan to 

achieve the positive results you are looking for.

graduates of the boys lacrosse pro-
gram now serving as coaches on 
the youth, middle, and high school 
teams. 

So many people in our com-
munity have dedicated their time, 
energy, and households over the 
years to support the growth and 
development our lacrosse program. 
Far too many to list them all, and at 
the risk of omitting some deserving 
mention (my apologies) I am com-
pelled to call out the following for 
their significant contributions:

Coaches Division
The Dunning families – Rick 

was one of the first lacrosse coach-
es in town and kids from several 
communities benefited from his 
involvement and love of the game. 
His sons Matt, Spencer and Bill 
have all coached locally and Matt 
was probably the first Terrace Park 
kid to play organized lacrosse in 
town, joining the Cincinnati Styx 
club team in 1993. Now a third 
generation is involved in the sport 
as grandson Owen (Taco) is a Bull-
dog, and we have more, younger 
Dunnings in the queue waiting for 
their turn.

Steve and Judy Peterson – I 
sometimes ponder just how many 
thousands of hours these two have 
spent in support of lacrosse in our 
community. But then my head 
starts to hurt so I go get a beer.

Steve Schooler and Dave Wal-
ter – A dozen years each coaching 

the Bulldogs, still doing so after 
your boys had moved on to college. 
Well done.

Graham Harden – Thirteen 
years providing outstanding coach-
ing, mentoring, and leadership to 
our sons and daughters. But it his 
grace, attitude, and character that 
make him an inspirational role 
model for us all.

Parents Division
Marty and Kelly Schmidt – 

You provided the program with 
four fine young men. That contri-
bution stands above the rest.

The Fries, Galls, McCloreys, 
and Rolanders – You all gave us 
three. We would love to have an-
other. What do you think?

Rick and Katie Mileham – The 
runaway winners of the Lifetime 
Family Planning Award, you’ve had 
a son playing in the program every 
year since 2000…and Jack is just a 
freshman. Now that is true com-
mitment to the cause.

Postscript: The Sisterhood - 
While the boys program had a big 
head start in years active, the girls 
program in the district has grown 
markedly the past several years. 
They also benefit from a dedicated 
group of involved coaches, par-
ents, and players, and have become 
a force to reckon with, watch, and 
celebrate. The high school girls 
varsity team is the defending state 
champion, winning in their first 
appearance ever in the state title 
game!

- Lax Continued from Page 4
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Police Report

Professional, Experienced, Results

Amy Minor (513) 476-1055

814 Myrtle Avenue 716 Myrtle Avenue 611 Floral Avenue

1420 Elm Lane 3 Denison Lane 620 Myrtle Avenue

616 Yale Avenue 129 Wrenwood Lane 215 Oxford Avenue

The Hidden Gifts of Volunteering 

Summer in Terrace Park means beautiful public gardens and vibrant 
planters on the Elm Avenue overpass. Here we see some of the Garden 
Club ladies who volunteer each year to make our public spaces beautiful. 

Stepping Stones volunteer Larry Bennett and his therapy dog Frye visit with 
Mariemont resident Ellie Long, a Stepping Stones volunteer coach.

At Stepping Stones, our vol-
unteers come in all shapes and 
sizes and all walks of life, from 
therapy dogs and mini-ponies 
to moms, dads, and siblings, as 
well as our corporate partners 
and community groups. Age 
does not matter! Our volunteers 

start out at 13 and to all the way 
to 80 years young.

Each year, more than 1,500 
of these wonderful individuals 
bring a friendly face, a welcom-
ing smile and a helping hand to 
our programs, creating a best-
ever experience for our partici-

pants.  Please consider sharing 
some of your time and talents 
this summer by joining our Vol-
unteer summer camp team!

For more information, go 
to: www.steppingstonesvolun-
teer.org



Hats Off to You, Ladies! 

Terrace Park residents Carrie 
Carothers (left) and Jennifer Bu-
cholz (right) recently co-chaired 
the 2019 Hats Off Luncheon ben-
efitting the Cincinnati Parks Foun-
dation. More than 1,500 guests 
gathered at Smale Riverfront Park 
on Friday, May 10 in their finest 
chapeaux for cocktails under the 
Suspension Bridge followed by 
a gourmet lunch with presenta-

tion of the Phyllis W. Smale Award 
given by Procter & Gamble. After 
the sold-out event concluded, an 
after-party commenced at the 21C 
Hotel. Carrie and Jennifer worked 
for more than nine months to en-
sure that this successful event raised 
more funds than ever for the Cin-
cinnati Parks Foundation. Carrie 
and Jennifer’s outfits styled by The 
Wardrobe in Mariemont. 

June - Village Calendar 2019

1 8th Grade Washington, 
D.C. Trip

2 MHS Baccalaureate Cer-
emony, 2:00 pm

2 MHS Graduation, 7:30 pm

3 MHS Final Exams
3 Elementary 6th Grade Pool 

Party, 11:00 am - 2:00 pm
3 Boosters Meeting, 7:30 pm 

- 8:30 pm

4 Terrace Park Garden Club 
Field Trip to Smale Park for a 
walking tour.

4 TPE 6th Grade Recognition, 
7:45 am

4 MHS Final Exams

4 Last Day of School - Early 
Dismissal

 
10 Board of Education Meet-

ing, 7:00 pm

11 Village Council, 7:30p.m. in 
the Community Building

16 FATHER’S DAY

16 Father’s Day Games at the 
TPSTC

22 Game night at the TPSTC

24 Fairy Day

27 Bomb Pop Day

Please email Hester hestersullivan@me.com with calendar information

Terrace Park Fishing Report 
May was great for fishing 

around Terrace Park. The Little 
Miami River is alive with fish 
and the Grand Valley bass have 
woken up from their winter 
slumber. Grand Valley produced 
large numbers of largemouth 
bass that were aggressively feed-
ing after the long winter.  Fish 
were caught along the banks on 
a variety of presentations.  Some 
larger bass were caught working 
artificial worms out deeper.  

The GV fishing tourney on 
April 27th was well attended 
once again with 28 boats com-
peting.  All of the boats caught 
fish and the winner had a total 
of over 7 pounds.  This is a great 
event with door prizes, raffles 
and lunch provided. Consider 
joining next year for a fun time!

The summer months should 

still produce quality largemouth 
bites at GV with peak feeding 
times earlier and later in the day 
as the temperatures rise.  The 
hot temperatures will create a 
topwater bite in lowlight hours 
and deeper presentations dur-
ing the day.

The Little Miami River pro-
duces fish all year round and the 
summer months are some of the 
best times to catch fish.  Early 
June should continue to pro-
duce White and Hybrid Bass in 
the LMR while the Smallmouth 
will continue to bite as the wa-
ter temps stay cool.  Using some 
small spinners through the rif-
fles should produce results. 

For more information and 
detailed fishing reports join 
the Terrace Park Anglers Club 
group page on Facebook.com
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Custom Home Building,
Remodeling, Renovation
 Property Management

www.drackettconstruction.com

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park, OH 45174

Classifies
Condo Rental in Marco 

Island, Florida 

10th floor beachfront condo near 
Tiger Tail Beach

2BR/2BA
Call or text 513.300.7974

VV Deadline - Friday, June 14th, by 9 p.m.  
For articles, please contact Steve Early at  
earlyss@yahoo.com For calendar submissions, please con-
tact Hester Sullivan at  hestersullivan@me.com.  
For ads please contact Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com

3440 Edwards Road | Cincinnati, Ohio 45208 | 513.321.0111 | Zipfel.com
NMLS: 60903, OH: MB 803665, KY: MB 18472, FL: LO 41657

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL LOANS

Blake  
Zaring

Tim O’Brien

Kurt Weil

Mike Zipfel Borrow Smarter

TPSTC - June Calendar 
                    
June 7th 5PM - (Rain date June 
8th)
SCHOOLS OUT PARTY!
• Our kids official start of the 
summer party!  Enjoy Kona Ice, 
games and music.

June 16TH 11AM - FATHERS 
DAY BRUNCH & FASHION 
SHOW
• Spoil your Dads with Chicken 
& Waffles and Bourbon Milk-
shakes.  Stay tuned for ticket 
sales information.
• See our handsome Dads strut 
their stuff featuring clothing by 
Trevor Furbay Bespoken Tailor.

June 22nd 6PM - GAME 
NIGHT
• This ADULT ONLY event will 
feature a Texas Hold’em tourna-
ment, Trivia and Singo!  

• Food and nonalcoholic bever-
ages will be provided.

Make sure to follow TPSTC on 
Facebook and  Instrgram at     
tpswimtennis for up-to-date in-
formation and also go to www.
terraceparkswimclub.com to 
learn more about swimming les-
sons and more! 

TPSTC Recognizes Donors 

2019 Goal

2020 Goal

2021 Goal

$25,000

$50,000

$75,000

$0

$9,625
(as of June 1)

39% to target 
in one month
of fund raising!

Terrace Park Swim and Tennis Club
Fundraising Progress to Goals

The Terrace Park Swim and Ten-
nis Club would like to recongize the 
donoars who have contributed so far 
towards the 2019 fundraising efforts. 

Joy Hammons
Craig & Amanda Rassi Family
Roger & Jennifer Wade Family
Erika & Michael Long and Family
Ron Herzig & Family
David and Marcia Moyer
Kelly & Eric Brown Family
Kenneth Schreiber
George Deep
Jay Messner
Simon Buchman
Sallie Lyons
Robert McCoy
Peter & Mary Ellen Chudyk
Christopher & Alison Webster
Scott & Amy Tyson
John Jennewein
Jeff &  Missy Kramer Family
Stephen and  Julie Dumont
Michael and Suzanne Kitei
David and Lisa Dennerll
Lisi George
Stephen and Erin Goellner
Cory and Teri Eyer
Steve and Barbara Wilson
David and Christina Valentine
Tyler Winslow
Christopher & Mary Jo Limke
Mickey List
JR & Michelle Randall Family
Liz and Joe Alter
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The Terrace Park Swim & Tennis Club board would like to thank all 
the volunteers who helped to get the club ready before opening day! 

Looking for Pictures

1960s Pure oil, SOHIO, and City 
service gas stations owned by Bob 
Richerson and Lowel Cramer in 

Terrace Park.  
Please call Randy Casteel

 @ 513-260-4151.



Following the Savior’S invitation to “Come and See”

100 Miami Avenue • Terrace Park, Ohio  •  513.831.2052  •  For more information, visit our website at: www.stthomasepiscopal.org  

Sunday Summer ServiceS Sunday School (childcare provided)

Holy Eucharist (Rite I): 8:00 a.m. Pre-K—6th: 10:00 a.m.
Holy Eucharist (Rite II): 10:15 a.m. 

Midweek: Tuesdays at 6:15 p.m.

June at St. thomaS
PenteCoSt Sunday
Sunday, June 9, 2019
Parish Breakfast & Townhall Meeting • 9:00 a.m.

CCm CamP Bravo
June 10-14, 2019
Music Theater Camp for all ages 7-13
Information at https://ccm.uc.edu/prep.html

Father’S day
Sunday, June 16, 2019

vaCation BiBle SChool
It’s never too early to look forward to the summer and 
summer events. This year’s Vacation Bible School at 
St. Thomas will be held July22-July 26, 2019 from 9:00 
a.m. to Noon, with a final performance at 11:00 a.m. 
on Friday. Registration is available for those ages 4 
through 14 at www.friendsofthegroom.org/vbs-2019. 
Registration deadline is July 15, 2019.

St. Thomas partners with Habitat for Humanity to help bless those in our 
greater community. Build days for June are June 1 (volunteers also providing 
lunch for workers) and June 29. Please contact Beth Benson at beth.benson@
habitatcincinnati.org for information or to volunteer.

The club has a new sound 
system with 6 new speakers, 10 
inch subwoofer, and a brand new 
wireless PA system for swim meets 
and announcements from Eleven 
Twelve LLC

A huge THANK YOU to the 
following for donating towards the 
new sound system. There is still 
time to donate... venmo Joel Hern 
at Joel-Hern and make sure to put 
in notes TPSTC Sound System. 

Justin Arnold 
Joel Hern 

Steve Goellner
Kyle Quinn

Andrew Williamson 
Mike Kaplan 
Duke Haugh 
Nick Buscemi 

Matt Baca 
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Memorial Bed Blooms in Remembrance 
Submitted by The TP Garden Club 

The beautiful garden you 
see by the bridge, just across 
from the Village Green, is plant-
ed and maintained every year 
by members of the Terrace Park 
Garden Club and dedicated each 

Memorial Day to the memory 
of the club members who have 
passed away the previous year. 
This year, the Memorial Bed 
is dedicated to the memory of 
Adrienne Bente, Jean Belliveau, 
Pat Henley, Jeanette McMillan, 
Lynn Nelson and Ruth Rugh. 
Please remember them in your 

hearts and think of them every 
time you pass by this beautiful 
garden. Watch it change and 
grow with the seasons as a re-
minder of how their love for the 
Village grew over many years.

 

Warrior Nation is very proud of Mariemont Women’s Lacrosse Team! The team played in the DII 
Women’s final four  last month in Centerville against St. Fracnis Desales after an amazing win against 
Summit Country at the Regional Championship game played at CHCA. 

Ladies Warriors Lacrosse 2019 

	
TRY the TRI 

August 24, 2019 
Mark your calendars now 

for this fun neighborhood Triathlon! 
 

Volunteers needed!   
To volunteer please contact  

 Erica Moore- ericamoore@fuse.net   
 Amy Carlier – amy.carlier@gmail.com 

Craig Compton
Chris Kahn

Spencer Dunning 
Adam Merten 

Greg Organisciak 
Joe Creighton 

Chris Lee 
Alex Bogle 

Brian Graham 
Nick Linz 

Ryan Husted 
Dave Davis 
John Santor 

Trevor Furbay 
Todd Johnston 

Jeff Young 
Dave Schumacher 

Paul VanVleet 

NMLS ID: 4959; OH - LO, MLO.022209.000 - MB.804160
Applicant subject to credit and underwriting approval. Not all applicants will be approved for financing. Receipt of 
application does not represent an approval for financing or interest rate guarantee. Restrictions may apply, contact 
Guaranteed Rate for current rates and for more information.

Phil Forbes
VP of Mortgage Lending

2101 Grandin Road, Suite B, 

Cincinnati, OH 45208 

O: (513) 322-2901

C: (513) 374-7133

phil.forbes@rate.com

rate.com/philforbes

MAKING MORTGAGES HAPPEN ALL 
OVER TERRACE PARK

As your local lender, I can help with purchases, 
renovation financing, and refinances with hometown 
expertise of our special community.

Contact Phil today with your home financing needs.



Congratulations to the Class of 2019

Avery Lindner

Charlie Geers

Owen Worple

Sarah Forbes

Jacob Cox 

Kate Overby

Francie Lindell

Drew Pitstick

Ava Morgan

Nolan Buck

Ted Lizak 

Jackson Comer

Sydney Messner 

Alan Smith 

Smile and you’ll pave 
the way to your own hap-
piness. Love, Mom and 
Dad

Way to go Owen!  
Good luck at Kelley!  
Love, Dad and Becky!

To the young man 
who never let being the 
third child equal being 
forgotten..even if we did 
leave you a couple places! 
You are our family shin-
ing star. Since your first 
set of legos you wanted 
to be an architect, and 
now you are on you way! 
Ohio University is just 
the first stop on your ex-
citing road. We couldn’t 
be prouder!  Mom, Dad, 
Max, Bailey and Bailey

Congratulations Sar-
ah. Good luck at OSU. 
We will miss you and we 
love you. 

Mom, Dad, & Philip
Congratulations on your 

graduation James!  We have 
no doubt that, as you move on, 
you’ll jump high and do it in 
your own James kind of way!  
Love, Mom and Dad

Hunter, we can’t be more 
proud of you and all of your ac-
complishments.  We are excited 
to see what the future holds for 
you! We Love you, Mom, Dad, 
Laney, Olivia and Finn

Kate Overbey- Mariemont 
‘19, Johns Hopkins ‘23. Con-
gratulations, Kate - we are so 
proud of you and love you very 
much! Love, Mom, Dad, Juliana 
and Scott

We are so proud of our 
daughter (a 4th generation 
Terrace Parker!), Francie Lin-
dell, and her graduation from 
Mariemont High School!  The 
next chapter of her life will kick 
off at Denison U.  Francie - we’re 
humbled by the well rounded 
person you have become - we 
love you so much - keep rocking 
it! Go Big Red!   -Your Family! 

We love you Sinclaire 
- Congratulations- on to 
the next steps.....Univer-
sity of Kentucky

Drew - The hard work paid 
off and we’re immensely proud 
of you. While we didn’t want to 
influence your college decision, 
we’re certainly happy to be root-
ing for the Bucks with you! Con-
gratulations and don’t forget to 
call home every once in awhile. 
Love always, Mom, Dad & Roe

Congratulations Syd-
ney as you finish this 
chapter of your life and 
begin another. We are so 
very proud of your hard 
work, accomplishments, 
and most importantly, 
the incredible young 
woman you have be-
come. Lots of love, Mom, 
Dad + Avery

Ava Glenn, Congrat-
ulations! Class of 2019! 
We are so proud of all 
you’ve accomplished and 
love the person you have  
become! We will miss 
you more then you know 
but so excited for what’s 
ahead!  

Love, Mom and Dad

We love you Ted!
Ray, Dad and Mom

Congratulations to 
Jacob Cox, Mariemont 
High School class of 
2019. Jacob will be at-
tending The Ohio State 
University in the fall with 
an undecided major. 
Your family is so proud 
of you, Jacob!

Nolan is headed 
to Indiana Univer-
sity where he will be a 
student in the Kelley 
School of Business and a 
Hutton Honors Scholar. 
We are proud of our fu-
ture Hoosier!

Jackson , Gradua-
tion is an exciting time. 
It’s both an ending and 
a beginning. Thrilled 
that you chose to study 
engineering at Virgin-
ia Tech. Follow your 
dreams. We’re so proud 
of you!

Love, Mom & Dad

Congrats Alan! Good 
Luck at UC!

Sinclaire Dorsten

Stephanie Fry 
Congratulations Stepha-

nie...you are LOVED! XOXO, 
Mom

Hunter
Riportella  

James
DiMichele  



Congratulations to the Class of 2019 

Sean Reber

Lewis Gatch

Wally Renie 

Josh McClorey 

Molly Sharp 

Kennedy McNeil

Dear Ethan,
From the playground 

at TPE to the halls of 
MHS, it’s been quite a 
journey! Congratulations 
and thanks for being our 
teacher and having such 
a brave heart.

Love, Mom, Dad, and 
Ben

Congrats KyBug!  We are so 
proud of you and all the amaz-
ing accomplishments.  I cannot 
believe 18 years went so fast.  We 
cannot wait to watch the next 
chapter of your life.  We love 
you. Go Vols!

MHS Class of 2019 
and Ohio State bound!  
Congratulations Sean 
Reber! 

Mariemont High 
School class of 2019, 
Lewis Gatch is attending 
The Ohio State Universi-
ty in the fall and will be a 
Pre-Med Biology Major. 
Congratulations Lewis, 
your family is so proud of 
you!

Mary Kate - we are so proud 
of all you have done! 

Mom and Jeff 

Congratulations to Molly 
Sharp who will be heading to 
Purdue to study Engineering.  
Her love of Math and Science 
instilled by her parents and great 
Mariemont/TP teachers gave 
her a great start.

You’ve paved your way from 
being a Bulldog to a Warrior 
and finally a Tiger.  You’ve made 
us so proud with all that you’ve 
done on and off the field.  We all 
are going to miss having you at 
home but we are so excited to 
see how your life will unfold at 
DePauw and beyond.  We love 
you to the moon and back (& 
back again).  Mom, Dad, Zach, 
Ben and Goldie

For 18 years you have 
brought non-stop joy 
to our family. You are 
an outstanding friend, 
brother and son. We are 
proud of your academic 
and athletic accomplish-
ments. Most of all, we 
are immensely proud of 
who you are as a person. 
Wally, you will soar to 
new heights at Depauw 
University and we will 
be with you every step of 
the way. With love, your 
family

We are so proud of 
you Kennedy McNeil 
and can’t wait to see what 
the future has in store for 
you. Congratulations on 
your acceptance to Pratt 
Institute.  New York will 
not know what hit them!

Mary Kate Keller

Ethan
Longardner 

Kyleigh
Spang 

Ben Ciolino 
Ben, you continue to amaze 

us! Good luck at the UC School 
of Engineering! Mom & Dad
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